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Memorandum 
 

To:   House Human Services Committee 

From:   Ken Schatz 

Date:   February 24, 2020 

Subject:  Woodside  

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

 

This memo is in response to questions received regarding Woodside and youth placed through the 

Department of Corrections (DOC). These responses are being provided through DCF and DOC 

collaboration.  

 

1. Please provide the current Memorandum of Understanding between the Department for 

Children and Families (DCF) and the Department of Corrections (DOC). 

 

This is attached – signed on June 22, 2018.  

 

2. Please provide the number of youth under supervision of the Department of Corrections being 

served at Woodside.  

 

Over the past nine years, Woodside has served approximately 55 youth under DOC supervision. There 

are currently two youth being served at Woodside under DOC supervision of the three youth at 

Woodside now. 

 

3. Provide the number of youth being served in adult correctional facilities.  

 

There are currently zero youth in adult correctional facilities. Youth have been served in adult facilities 

periodically for short periods of time. DOC’s data system does not have a search function specific to this 

population.  

 

4. Please provide list of residential facilities with security level.  

 

Please see attached. There is one fully locked program – perimeter and units. There are three programs 

that are Psychiatric Residential Treatment Facilities with locked perimeters. All other programs are 

considered “staff secure” and this may include delayed locking systems.  


